Petition No. 628T

Sprint Spectrum L.P.

500 Moose Hill Road

Monroe, Connecticut

June 19, 2003

Revised Staff Report
~~~
On May 16, 2003, Sprint Spectrum L.P. (Sprint) submitted a petition to the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) for a determination that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need would be required for the proposed extension of this tower by 20 feet because this proposed modification would not have an substantial adverse environmental effect.  On May 27, 2003, Edward S. Wilensky of the Council and Robert K. Erling of the Council staff met Laura A. McGeachy of Cacace, Tusch and Santagata, Christopher K. Daddi of Dewberry-Goodkind, Inc., Tony Wells of Sprint and Tom Nolan of Connecticut Architectural Towers (CAT) for a field review of this petition.

Sprint proposes to extend the height  of this tower, which is owned by CAT, and approved by the Council in Docket No. 207, from its existing height of 130 feet to a new height of 150 feet in order to accommodate Sprint antennas at a  centerline level of 147.5 feet above ground level (AGL).  AT&T currently has its antennas at 127.5 feet AGL and Voicestream at 117.5 feet AGL on this tower.  If Sprint's petition is approved by the Council, another telecommunications provider may be interested in co-locating at 140 feet AGL.

During the field review, members of the field review team requested that Sprint notify all abutting property owners of St. John's Cemetery of this petition and also provide radio frequency propagation plots for antennas mounted at 107.5 feet and 137.5 feet for this tower.  On May 29, 2003, Sprint sent all abutting property owners notice of this petition.  To date, Sprint has received one telephone response on the petition, from a resident who was not opposed to the project but had concerns about a right-of-way adjacent to his property on Wheeler Road.  Sprint informed him that it would not use this right-of-way, but rather use the existing access way to the tower from Moose Hill Road.

Sprint's coverage maps indicate coverage from antennas mounted at 107.5 feet AGL would leave coverage gaps along Route 110 and Route 111.  Antennas mounted at 137.5 feet AGL would leave some gaps along Route 111 north of Route 110 and Route 110 north of the site.  Coverage from antennas mounted 147.5 feet AGL would be satisfactory in these areas.

Sprint also performed a visual analysis of how the 20-foot extension would be perceived from surrounding areas.  The nearest home is approximately 600 feet to the east.  The tower itself sits on a 53.27-acre parcel of land owned by the St. John the Baptist Greek Catholic Cemetery Association, Inc.  The viewshed analysis indicates the 130 foot tower is currently visible over an area of approximately 25 acres, while the proposed 150-foot tower would be visible to approximately 28 acres.  The extension would be partially visible during the winter months from intermittent areas along Wheeler Road, Moose Hill Road, and Cross Hill Road.

Sprint would add its equipment cabinets inside the existing fenced 80-foot by 100-foot compound.  During the field review, staff noted that the previous owner of the tower had left the 20-foot extension of the tower on the ground outside the fenced compound, along with barrels of equipment for the tower.  Staff recommends that all of this material be removed from this area as soon as possible, regardless of the disposition of his petition.

